
Kombucha Brewers International & Member Companies Join AOAC  
to Develop New Standard for Testing Ethanol in Kombucha 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
Los Angeles, CA - September 16, 2015 - Kombucha Brewers International (KBI) and 5 member 
breweries - GT’s, Health-Ade, High Country, Humm, and Live Soda - have joined the Association of 
Organic Analytical Chemists (AOAC) to develop a new internationally approved testing method that 
can accurately, consistently and repeatably measure the trace amounts of ethanol present in 
Kombucha, a process that begins Sept 27th at the annual AOAC Annual Meeting & Expo in Los 
Angeles. 

 
The initiative was spearheaded on behalf of KBI by the Legislative and Government Outreach 
Committee, led by Daina Trout of Health-Ade, Susan Fink of Karma and Mike Beshore of Humm, and 
stemming from work on the new KBI Verification Program, currently scheduled to debut next year. 
“Product compliance is top priority for stabilizing the industry and building the KBI Verification 
program,” said Trout. The development of a new standard that will take into account the organic acid 
profile, high sedimentation, and low LOQ (level of quantitation) unique to the popular health beverage 
is critical for a growing industry to build trust with customers, retailers and distributors. “There is no 
current AOAC INTERNATIONAL standard method performance requirement (SMPR®) for an 
analytical method to measure the low levels of ethanol in Kombucha.  AOAC is pleased to be working 
with the Kombucha industry, regulatory bodies, and other stakeholders to develop such a standard,” 
stated E. James Bradford, Ph.D., Executive Director of AOAC INTERNATIONAL.  

 
According to the AOAC website, partnering is an opportunity to work closely with scientists, 
academics, as well as government agencies to “find appropriate science-based solutions through the 
development of microbiological and chemical standards. AOAC standards are used globally to 
promote trade and to facilitate public health and safety.” To that end, KBI actively recruited the TTB 
(Alcohol Tax and Trade Bureau) to join the voting Stakeholder Panel for AOAC process and is pleased 
to announce that Cathy Halverson, Chief of the TTB’s Beverage Alcohol Laboratory, has been named 
to the panel.  

 
Additionally, in March KBI published a new Approved Testing Method for Ethanol in Kombucha, 
developed by KBI member Live Soda in conjunction with Cornerstone Labs, that has been shown to 
produce more accurate results than any currently developed AOAC method. Since its inception 18 
months ago, KBI has striven to develop Best Practices and standards in order to ensure compliant and 
safe Kombucha products are on the shelves. “This step forward is the next logical progression for an 
industry that is proactively self-regulating,” said Hannah Crum, President and Co-Founder of KBI. 

 
While the entire process may require 1 - 2 years before a method is fully vetted and accepted by the 
AOAC, KBI members and the industry in general are committed to seeking viable solutions to any and 
all potential issues that would also be accepted by Federal regulatory agencies such as the TTB. 

 
http://kombuchabrewers.org/press-room/ 

************************************ 
Kombucha is naturally sparkling fermented tea. For more information about the testing protocols or to 
learn more about the Kombucha industry, please contact KBI President Hannah Crum at 
info@kombuchabrewers.org. 
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